Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall

Tuesday 25th April 2017 at 7:00PM

Present: Susan Stewart (Chairperson), Natasha Gray (Secretary), Mike Marsh, Ann Marsh, Angela Walker, Paul Robson, Shane Black, Sue Rose, Alan Kerr, Charles Brooker, Cllr Nicol, Cllr Mountford
Apologies: Denise Allan
Members of the Public: 7
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence:  As Above. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted and signed by the Chair. 
	

	3
	Matters Arising/Outstanding
	

	3.1
	School Winter Maintenance: SS advised that she has not had an update from the school regarding the vacancy.
	

	3.2
	AGM: SS advised that we have had 9 applications for the 5 vacancies; therefore, an election will need to be held. SS is currently awaiting guidance from SBC before making arrangements for the election.
	

	3.3
	Potholes: It was noted that all potholes mentioned at the last meeting appear to have been filled.
	

	3.4
	Garages: SR noted that Suzanne came to see her regarding the issues with the owner of the garages. SR has obtained the title deeds which show that he does not own the land on which the garages sit,
	

	4
	Members of the Public – Issues and/or Concerns
	

	
	No issues raised.
	

	5
	Police Report - Community Beat Officer (PC Suzanne Howgego)
	

	
	Suzanne attended the meeting to discuss her latest report. She noted that incidents over the month have included; possible theft of coal, an incident of fraud on gum tree and another incident of internet fraud. There has also been an ongoing dispute regarding parking on Woodbank Road. Incidents to be included in her upcoming report for April include; a male charged with drink driving, an incident of abusive behaviour and an ongoing dispute in Grafton Court. Suzanne also noted that there will be a free driving course event for the over 65s being held at the Tait Hall, Kelso next week. SM noted that there has been frequents instances of drivers using their mobile phones in the area.
	

	6
	Festival Committee Update:
	

	
	The Installation will take place on 5th May, it was agreed that SS would lead the ceremony as Festival Chair as the Community Council election will not have taken place by this time. The cheque with monies raised from the Ceilidh will be presented at the installation to the Air Ambulance. The next meeting is Monday 1st May.
	

	7
	Portfolio Presentations:
	

	7.1
	Housing and Planning/Pavilion - Shane Black
	

	
	No Plans received. SB/SM confirmed that SBC planning are receiving all correspondence. 

SB reported that the Pavilion open day over Easter was a success with a good turnout and weather! Iain was unable to attend the meeting to give further details of monies raised. The next event will be the 2nd Annual family fun day/charity football on 12th August.
	

	7.2
	Finance  - Angela Walker
	

	
	AW advised that in the first month of the new financial year expenditure has been £712.72. She has £408.78 to bank from the pavilion open day.
	

	7.3
	Yetholm Resilience Group  - Alan Kerr
	

	
	No Update.
	

	7.4
	Education  - Vacant
	

	
	SS noted that per the newsletter, the school have lots of events coming up. They have received a share of the ragbag monies.
	

	7.5
	Grants- Denise Allan 
	

	
	SB noted that he has been in contact with SBC re responsibilities surrounding the flashing sign, this is to be included in the agenda for the first meeting of the new council.
	

	7.6
	Bonfire  - Paul Robson (Vice Chair)
	

	
	No update.
	

	7.7
	Utilities- Charles Brooker
	

	
	No Update.
	

	7.8
	Health and Social Services  - Mike Marsh
	

	
	No Update.
	

	7.9
	Tourism  - Ann Marsh
	

	
	No update.
	

	7.1
	Projects- Sue Rose
	

	
	SR has passed on a list of upcoming events in Yetholm to Edale Parish Council. The twinning hopefully be progressed further following the election of the new council.
	

	7.11
	Chair, Public Events and Website Liaison  - Susan Stewart
	

	
	SS noted that there has still been no progress with regards to the website and asked whether those present felt that this should now been passed to another party to complete. 2 members of the public present at the meeting advised that they may be able to help with this – SS took their contact details.
	

	8
	Scottish Borders Councillors Update
	

	
	AN noted that this will be his last meeting of YCC as he retires in the coming weeks – he noted that over the years YCC has continued to be a successful council and should be proud of our efforts. SS thanked AN on behalf of YCC and presented him with a Yetholm Jagger (for which AN was very grateful). A drinks reception was held following the meeting to thank AN for his service.
	

	9
	Additional Correspondence
	

	
	HAGS brochure for park/sports equipment.

SS received an email stating the the annual tidy of KY bus shelter has been completed.
	

	10
	AOB
	

	10.1
	MM noted that the Royal Horse Artillery would be completing a physical challenge over the Pennine way, finishing in Yetholm, on the 7th June. They would like to erect tents on the green on the day as an admin hub for the event.
	

	10.2
	SB noted there had been some difficulty opening the defib at the garage, it was noted that there is a bit of a delay in the keypad but this is working fine.
	

	10.3
	The history society will be hosting an exhibition commemorating 185 years of Yetholm School, next Tuesday – this will also be on display in the Mission Hall during festival week.
	


The meeting closed at 7.45pm

The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 30th May 2017 in Yetholm Youth Hall at 7:00pm.
